
Great Basin Incident Commander Conference Call Agenda 2016 

 
Date:      Saturday, August 27, 2016 Note taker:  Julie Campbell 
GB MAC/GACC Coordinator:   Derrek Hartman 
Agenda/Incident Commander Discussion Points: Summarize the following in 4 min or less: 
• Fire Size / % contained / # of people / Cost to date 
• Significant changes since the last 209 
• BRIEF fire synopsis /Critical Incident Information (use Directional vs DIVS’s) 
• Political Issues / Community Meetings 
• Closures / Evacuations / Public Safety Issues 
• Major Safety Concerns / Injuries / Accidents 
• Critical Resource Needs 
• Resources Available to Reassign/Share/Demob 
Predictive Services: 

Weather update: 
Gina McGuire 

Similar to weather yesterday with winds still out of the N/NE however 
slightly less at 15-20 in eastern ID and WY. Isolated t-storms for WY but 
probably not as far west or north to Berry. Cooler Temps and RH recovery at 
higher elevations. Chance of T-storms for most of UT. Tomorrow conditions 
moderate with winds shifting back S/SE with increasing temperatures and 
lower RH. Dry breezy conditions will start to return this weekend and back 
to higher temps next week.  

GBCC Update: 
Ray Crowe 

• GBCC at PL 4, NICC PL 4 
• 4 new fires for 15,322 acres 
• NICC jet coming into SLC tonight with 5 T1 IA Crews and will be 

available tomorrow.  
MAC / GBCC 
Coordinator 
Derrek Hartman 

Report from the ASAT. McCall today. Tomorrow schedule for Salmon. No 
concerns reported 

1 
Fire:  Henry’s Creek 
IC:  DeMasters 

52,233 / 20% / 290 / 1,000,000.00 
DeMasters assumed command last night. The S and SW side of fire looking 
pretty secure. Since there is significant PVT lands effected, will be working 
on rehab there. With the wind from yesterday, fire pushed to the west 
about 5 miles closer to FS lands. Could be on their land now. Also activity on 
the N/NW-working indirect with dozers/resources and think we can button 
that up in 2 operational periods. Community meeting tonight in Ririe at 
1800. Working with FS for area closures. Currently county closures. Threats 
continue to be trout, sage grouse, structures, sheep and the Bonneville 
Powerlines. Concerns with hunters and the holiday. One accident with PVT 
dozer/tipped on its side, agency employee, no injuries. Team will do a 
report. Critical needs include 4 Tenders, dozers, engines, T1, T2 IA crews, 
and misc. overhead. Increase of acres (9,000) from last night 209 

2 
Fire: Pioneer 
IC: Lund  

102,740 / 38% / 1847 / 66,800,000.00  
Completed securing west side yesterday.  North side still working its way to 
an old burn (Lowman) however did not gain much acreage yesterday.  East 



IC (t) Adell 
 

side had a slop over and could make another push today towards some 
summer homes. Intent to keep it out of Long Creek drainage. Lots of repair 
work to be done including lots of dozer line with black on both sides. 
Scheduled three community meetings the next three days. Still L1 
evacuations in place along Hwy 17 and 21. Injuries/illnesses; 1 Agency 
personnel with structure group had a seizure but will be released today.  1 
(Tactical Tender) Life Light with chest pains 2 days ago. Still in hospital with 
diagnosis of Pneumonia.   
Resources available to reassign-Engines from structure protection group. 

3 
 Berry 
IC: Roide 

12,279 / 0% /116/$843,000+ 
Major Hwy connecting Grant Teton and south entrance of Yellowstone 
National Park remains closed.  Flagg Ranch and 2 campgrounds remain 
closed. Structure protection for those entities, perimeter control along Hwy 
89 on both the east and west side.  Working on Long Term Plans.  Otherwise 
fire will be point protection. Political issues are Hwy 89 closure, and smoke 
to the town of Jackson, National Parks and with the National Park 
celebration of 100 years, there are multiple planned events planned today 
with VIP’s attending. Bears are a safety concern. Mitigation on going for 
that. 
Critical needs include T2 IA Crew 

 4 
Tie 
IC: Spencer Johnston 

 1,242 / 0% / 120 / 150,000 
No significant changes from last night’s 209.  Bird’s T2 Team in-brief today 
at 1000 at FS Supervisor’s Office. Team should take over the fire tomorrow 
at 0600. Concentrated on E side with retardant and scoopers yesterday. 
Anchor point completed on N side, then direct and indirect line planned 
work. Concerns are a major powerline, Hwy 31 (scenic byway from Swan 
Valley to Victor, ID), L1 evacuation for 20 residences located just SW of 
Victor, ID. Some trail closures on FS lands. Critical needs include T1, T2 
crews and aviation.  

5 
Fire: Peterson Hollow 
IC: Darren Turner 
John Platt (t) 
 

1,100/ 10% / 220 / $1,000,000 
Active yesterday with spotting up to ½ mile. Continue to work on securing 
heal of the fire. Unable to meet objectives without critical needs support.  
Closures continue for Trails and FS roads with threats to be Beaver Mtn. Ski 
area, trout habitat and Garden City. Community meeting tonight with multi- 
cooperators (UT, ID, Caribou-Targhee and Uinta-Wasatch-Cache National 
Forest.  There is also a concern of smoke impacting traffic along Hwy 89. 
Safety concerns continue to be snags, sink holes and extreme fire behavior. 
Critical needs; 5 T1 crews, Scoopers, and T1 helicopter.  

6 
Fire:  Sand Ledges 
IC:  S. Nielson 

3,100 / 90% / 94 / $750,000.00 
Mop up efforts continue. Glide path to T4 this afternoon. Anticipate 100% 
containment today.  

7 
Fires: South Fork Zone 
Big Elk, Carrot, Black 
Fires 
IC: Spencer Johnston 

3 Fires are being managed together however not a complex. 
Big Elk 55 acres, inactive, no concerns 
Carrot 150 acres NE of Driggs, ID in the  Jedidiah Smith Wilderness, 
monitoring 
Black Fire 300+ acres north Swan Valley, ID is of concern. Moved to the 
north, very visable so will do some work on this one. 1 Structure threatened 



so will work on mitigating. Critical needs are 1, 10 person fire module. 

8 
Fire:  Briggs 
IC:  Osler 

 3,350 / 50% / 85/ $922,000.00 
• Received precip yesterday.  
• Opened camping area  

Critical Resource Needs: None 
9 
Fire: Toponce Creek 
IC: Johnston 

265 / 90% / 20 / $1,600,000.00 
• Moving to T4 if held with wind maybe Wed-Thurs 
• Looking at containment Saturday 
• Continue to work toward containment through direct and indirect 

tactics 
• Resources available for release/reassignment: Need to keep T2 

for now. 
• Safety Issues: None 
• Injuries:  None 
• Critical Resource Needs: None 

10 
Fire: Rough 
IC: Rory Anderson 

4,126 / 40% / 80 / $2,200,000.00 
• Fire continues to move north towards old burn scars, objective to 

keep fire corralled. N and W side completed.  
• Ramping down to T4 team tomorrow 
•  

11 
Fire: Porcupine 
IC: Hal Stevens 

2030/ 19% / 72 / $525,000.00 
• Plans are to hold and monitor. Transitions from Hoffman T3 to 

Stevens T3 organization. Acreage update from better mapping. 
Some spotting with winds from yesterday 

• Area closure on Manti-Lasal/Fishlake 
• Resources available for release/reassignment: None 
• Safety Issues: None 
• Injuries:  None 

Critical Resource Needs: T2 crew 
Date/Time of Next Call:   8/26 @ 0800 MT / 0700 PT  

  

  

  

  

 


